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UAW-LETC Student Recognized By
National Job Corps Association
Morganfield, Ky.
Ricky Smith was a former student here at UAW-LETC that truly left a mark on
the student body and the Job Corps Community here at Earle C. Clements.
He was president of the Student Government Association and a student in

the Toyota T-Ten program. Ricky was recently recognized by the National Job
Corps Association on Facebook and we are so proud of him. He is currently

employed at his hometown Toyota dealeship in Alabama. WAY TO GO RICKY!





http://www.advancedautomotive.tech/
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Visitors to LETC

Department of Labor

MTC

It was a tremendous blessing to have so many visitors that wanted to see our program and put a picture
to all of the good things that they have been hearing about our program. We work so hard here to make

our program and students shine and get the recognition that they deserve. Pictured below we have
arranged some photographs to recognize some of the wonderful people that have visited us and left a

lasting impression to say the least.



The Philadelphia Regional Job Corps office visited the center for the first time since the pandemic started and toured our
facilities. We were so happy with all of the positive comments and inspirational words from Dr. Francis S. Cole Ph.D. (pictured in

blue below). Dr. Cole has been a believer and advocate for our program for many years and we were thrilled to have him with us.
We hope Dr. Cole and the regional assessment team that he brought with him come back soon, we were blessed and thrilled to

have him and hope that he knows it!!



Our success wouldn't be
possible without the staff at

MTC making the training
center a home for the

students. We were happy to
host several MTC corporate

personnel here and give them
a tour of our "immaculate"

facilities. We received so many
positive comments about our
staff, center and facilities that

we are still beaming with pride. Pictured left to right; 
Jason Krueger, Jody Hartley, Israel Ochwo, Claran

Hanna, Tessa Gough, Carla Miller, Jon Brown

Pictured left to right; 
Daniel Marquardt, Jason Krueger, Tessa Gough,

Jody Hartley, Carla Miller

Pictured left to right; 
Pathanay Roll, Jason Krueger, Dr. Francis Cole

Pictured left to right; 
 Dr. Francis Cole, Dan Hall

Pictured left to right; 
Cody Johnson, Dr. Francis Cole, Dan Hall
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Visitors to LETC

 Physical security team

Advisory Council

The safety and security or our students and our center are one of the most
important aspects of daily life here at Earle C. Clements Job Corps Academy
and the government always brings the best people to make that happen.
After a day full of fire drill and equipment testing we were afforded the
opportunity to meet the team that was assembled to test and check all of our
security and safety systems. The amount of changes and upgrades that were
done in such a short period of time were amazing and the professionalism of
these guys is second to none. It truly was our pleasure to meet and talk with
everyone and when we hear it was the highlight of their trip to see our shops
we cant help but to feel blessed.

Part of running a successful training program is to be heavily connected with the industry that you are training for and engage
with them on their needs and the current trends and focus points needed to make the technicians that the dealership desires.
We recently returned to our advisory councils being in person and had some industry reps come for our council meeting. It was

great to see everyone and get the feeling of positive and in-person engagement going again. 
Huge Thanks to Chris Townsend from Watermark Toyota, Gary Lehner from Kenny Kent Toyota, Grant Jones from

Snap-on Tools and Eric Sellers from O'reilly Auto Parts. See you at the Next one guys!



Security and camera updates completed
MTC and the Department of Labor have consistently worked together to maintain our facilities and have
worked double hard to bring our wonderful center into the 21st century. This center has a very long and
storied history and deserves to be brought forward and given the opportunity to find its place in the future.
Thanks to MTC and the Department of Labor we have! 
The safety and security or our students and our center are some of the most important aspects of daily life
here at Earle C. Clements Job Corps Academy. We do everything in our control to ensure that the students
here have a safe and rewarding place to call home. Over the last several months our center has been
undergoing an infrastructure upgrade to our security systems and with the job finally complete we are one
step closer to making sure that the environment here is safe and enriching for everyone that comes in. We
wanted to take a minute here and say Thank you to the entire team that upgraded our systems and always
works their hardest to help us maintain a safe and inclusive environment for everyone. 

EARLE C CLEMENTS
CENTER UPDATES
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Rising to the Top! 26th in the nation
Our recent center rating came
in and we are beyond happy

with the results. Earle C.
Clements made a huge rise in

the standing going up 35 spots
from finishing 61st to finishing

26th in the nation.
 Our center director Mrs.
Gough says "This change 

 shows our continued
dedication, committment, and

loyalty to our center and
students." Our efforts are

paying off and we truly are 
RISING TO THE TOP!!








Jeffrey Sorto - A6, A7, A4, A5 609
Pathanay Roll - A6, A4, 609

John Rabl - A6, A7, 609





T-TEN PROGRAM
UPDATES
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Field Manager Visit from T-Ten
Plano, Texas
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T-Ten 
Third Cohort 
Shirt Event

Our third Cohort for the T-Ten 
Program recently went

through our own small shirt
ceremony. It signifies the

student is fully accepted into
the program and gives them

pride in knowing they are of a
very select few on center that

get to wear the Toyota red
shirt for trade.

Next T-Ten Advisory Date
November 10th, 2022 at 2pm

This month we were so excited to welcome
Winston Morgan from Toyota Hq in Plano, Tx.
Winston is a T-Ten field manager and assists

schools in logistics, curriculum, dealers needs,
recruiting, and so much more. He was making
his first visit to our school and our new T-Ten
program. We look forward to our future visits
with Winston and want to thank him for the
time he took with our students and all of the

wisdom he shared with our students.





ThankThankThank
youyouyou

WinstonWinstonWinston

Newest ASE Achievements



Mercedes Student Austine Dennis
Gives Commencement Speech at Earle
C. Clements Job Corps
Earle C. Clements Job Corps. 
This graduation ceremony at Earle C. Clements Job Corps was
especially memorable for us here at UAW. It not only has the

distinction of being the first post pandemic ceremony , but also
we were fortunate enough to have one of our star pupils
graduate from our program and be selected to give the
commencement speech to the graduating class. It was a

tremendous point of pride for us to see Austine up on the stage
and deliver his address to the staff and graduating students.

Austine's performance while enrolled here was nothing short of
amazing and we wish the best for him!!
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MERCEDES BENZ
PROGRAM UPDATES
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Instructor Training  Mercedes-Benz got
new shirts!!!

EPA 609 Recipients

MB Campus recently provided
instructor training on
Intermediate Electrical. MB
Instructor, Mr. Eric Paige, gave
our staff an in depth training
session on Mercedes Benz
electrical systems. This
information is not only valuable to
us, but gives us a bigger and
better understanding for our own
students. We wanted to give our
thanks to MB and Mr. Paige!!!

Congratulations to the
students below for completing

the EPA 609 refrigerant
certification exam and

obtaining an EPA 609 license







Austine Dennis
Anthony Johnson

Ayoub Adam
Devotoe Brown






MOVING FORWARD ISSUE 5

HEAVY DUTY TRUCK
PROGRAM UPDATES
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Congratulations to the students below for completing
the EPA 609 refrigerant certification exam and

obtaining an EPA 609 license









Anthony Limardo
Jalen Neal

Joshua Harris
Josue De Leon Navas

Our heavy truck program has been undergoing some
modernization as of late and we are excited to offer

even more. Previously we partnered with Diesel
Laptops to make sure that we could talk to the

vehicles, now our Heavy Truck program is testing new
service information providers to make a decision
moving forward with a vendor for the heavy truck

program. Quality service information is paramount to
performing quality work to modern machines and we

only want our students to have the best service
information available for them. We will make sure to
keep you updated on what we choose for the future,

but for now wish us luck!!

Pictured above; Student Jalen Neal installs new rear brake shoes on a trailer belonging to the center.
Part of our heavy truck program is dedicated to keeping the heavy trucks belonging to our center in tip top shape. Doing this

affords the opportunity for our Heavy Truck students to get real world  experience with OTR diesel rigs. This invaluable training
stretches from basic PMI all the way to advanced pollution control and emissions management so we can be sure to get the

student ready for almost any maintenance requirement they can run into at a diesel shop.
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Dates:

Contact:



Dan Hall - Director 
(270) 389-5311

Hall.Dan@Jobcorps.org 



Tammy Sampson - Deputy
Director

Sampson.Tammy@Jobcorps.org



Next T-Ten Advisory Date
November 10th, 2022 at 2pm

Next LETC Advisory Date
To be Announced



1.) Robert Powell – Separated 7-15-22

2.) Josue De Leon Navas – Separated 7-22-22

3.) Joshua Harris – Separated 7-28-22
4.) Louie Juarez – Separated 8-5-22

5.) Dennis Oconner – Separated 8-23-22
6.) Ayoub Adam – Separated 8-31-22

7.) Devotoe Brown – Separated 8-31-22

8.) Austine Dennis – Separated 9-9-22

9.) Crystal Pierce - Separated 9-22-22

       Toyota of Savanah Ga – Service Technician

       SavaTree – Diesel Technician 

       M&R Collision Repair – Service Technician

       Mercedes-Benz of Atlanta – Service Technician

       Mercedes-Benz of Augusta – Service Technician

       medical convalescence 

       Oreilly Auto Parts - Parts Specalist
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